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19 July 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We are approaching the end of a busy and successful school year! 
 
I would like to start by thanking the staff for all their efforts this year and pass on my thanks to you, the 
parents, for all your support.  The children have flourished over the year and, when we look back as parents 
or teachers, we can be very proud of the progress our children have made academically, socially and 
emotionally. 

 
Farewells & Welcomes 
 

It is the time of the year when we sadly say goodbye to some of our staff. This year, one of our long term 
members of staff is retiring – Mrs K Brown (Primary TA at St Dominic’s & Holy Trinity). Mrs Brown has 
served the school community for over 24 years and we wish her a very happy and healthy retirement.   
Miss Calow, (Lay Chaplain), Mrs Gibbs (Y5 teacher), Mrs Williams (Y1 teacher), Mrs Burkinshaw (English 
teacher), Miss Imielska (Primary TA) are all leaving us.  We will miss them greatly and thank them for their 
hard work and dedication to the school. 
 
We wish all our leavers every success in the future. 
 
Whilst we say goodbye to the aforementioned staff, we would also like to welcome our newly appointed 
teachers, some who have already joined us and some who will be starting with us in September:   
Mrs Outram (Science), Miss H Millward (EYFS teacher), Mr Riley (PE), Mrs Hopkinson (Head of Maths), Miss 
Watson (Humanities), Mr Atkins-Terry (Humanities), Mrs Harrison-Rhodes (Literacy). Mr Dolan 
(DT/Engineering), Miss Rudd (Computing). 
 
Also joining us is Miss Butler (Primary TA), Mrs Milward-Bird (Primary TA), Miss Elward (Clerical Support). 
 
End of Term  
 

Friday  19th July is the final day of term.  School will close at the normal time on this day.   
 
Start of Term Arrangements 
 

The school will return in September as below: 
 

• Tuesday 3rd September – Primary Phase, Year 7 & Y11 

• Wednesday 4th September – All pupils in school. 

The school day will begin at normal times on these days. 
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School Uniform 
 

All pupils must come to school in full school uniform:  please refer to our website for more information.  
 
Jewellery 
 

Jewellery is not permitted in school and we request that parents wishing to have their children’s ears 
pierced do so at the beginning of the summer break so they can be removed on return to school.   
 
I hope you and all our pupils enjoy a wonderful summer holiday and return refreshed for an exciting year 
ahead. 
 

Kind regards 
 
 
 
 

Mrs L Oldcorn 
Headteacher 
 


